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From the Pastor’s Pen  

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
Sometimes words just seem to go together, like 

Peanut Butter and __________.    O.K.  some of us 

thought of chocolate, others immediately thought 

of Jelly.   They may not roll off the tongue, taste 

as sweet, or get stuck to the roof of your mouth as 

often but each December followers of Jesus remem-

ber how the words Advent and Anticipation fit to-

gether.    
Anticipation, or being enthusiastic, is an emotion 

involving pleasure, excitement, and sometimes anxie-

ty in considering some expected or longed-for good 

event.   Advent.   Advent is not decorating, shop-

ping, wrapping, pictures, partying, stressing or the 

receiving of gifts. Advent IS Anticipation; waiting, 

expecting, observing, praying, hoping, preparing for 

the arrival of Christ - first as the Child and Savior 

and then as the returning King.  
We have all experienced moments of Anticipation: A 

child going away to college, a move, or a trip, or a 

wedding, a new baby on the way, waiting for a diag-

nosis or lab results from a doctor, throwing a party, 

waiting for a visitor to come, or frantically cleaning 

and cooking for family coming to visit.   There are 

stories to be relived in each of these moments.  

They are stories that make our hearts sing.   

  
In the Season of Advent (roughly the four weeks 

rather than ‘the night’ before Christmas); we re-

live the anticipation of the birth of Jesus.   Often 

someone reads and we hear again the words of the 

OT prophet Isaiah, "For unto us a Child is born, 

unto us a Son is given; and the government will be 

upon His shoulder. And His name will be called Won-

derful, Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, 

Prince of Peace. " (Isaiah 9:6-7) 

  
And we hear again the words from the Gospel of 

Luke "Now there were in the same country shep-

herds living out in the fields, keeping watch over 

their flock by night. And behold, an angel of the 

Lord stood before them, and the glory of the Lord 

shone around them, and they were greatly afraid. 

Then the angel said to them, 'Do not be afraid, for 

behold, I bring you good tidings of great joy which 

will be to all people….' And suddenly there was with 

the angel a MULTITUDE of the heavenly host 

praising God and saying: 'Glory to God in the high-

est, and on earth peace, goodwill toward 

men!'" (Luke 2:8-14) 
All the company of Heaven had been filled with 

great anticipation as well.  God was fulfilling God’s 

promise. Patiently, they too had waited... and pre-

pared.     
With great anticipation, many children awaken on 

Christmas Day to find out what gifts they've re-

ceived. And as followers of Jesus, that's how we 

should be... like children in anticipation! Just be-

cause Jesus has already come doesn't mean the an-

ticipation should stop.  Remember Advent also looks 

toward Jesus’ triumphant return at the end of 

time.  
Fred Rogers, (yes, that MR. Rogers) once said, ‘I 

like to compare the holiday season with the way a 

child listens to a favorite story. The pleasure is in 

the familiar way the story begins, the anticipation 

of familiar turns it takes, the familiar moments of 

suspense, and the familiar climax and end-

ing.’   (Fred Rogers) 
So, as we listen in the next few weeks to our 

‘favorite story’ may we all be child-like in our antici-

pation. This Advent season, and every day for that 

matter, may we be as excited about Jesus as the 

angels were when they announced the news to the 

shepherds in the field watching their sheep.  May 

we continue to give thanks to God for God’s inde-

scribable and inexpressible Gift! (2 Corinthians 

9:15) 

Peace, Pastor Chip  

https://www.inspirationalstories.com/quotes/i-like-to-compare-the-holiday-season-of-fred-rogers-quote/
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Dec 2, 2018 (Advent 1) communionðSERIES: ANTICIPATION 
Scripture reading Isaiah 42:1-9      
MessageðFinding Our Voice    

 
Dec 9, 2018 (Advent 2) - SERIES: ANTICIPATION 

Scripture readingðLuke 3:1-6 
Messageð óMental Shiftô  

 
Dec 16, 2018 (Advent 3) - SERIES: ANTICIPATION  

Scripture readingðLuke 3:7-18 
Messageð óChristmas Fruitô 

 
Dec 23, 2018 (Advent 4)- SERIES: ANTICIPATION 
Scripture readingsð Luke 1:39-45 and Luke 1:47 

MessageðóGod, My Saviorô  
 

Dec 24
th
,2018 

Christmas Eve 7pm  Family Friendly (Nathan R) 
 CHRISTMAS EVE   10 pm 
Scripture readingð Luke 2:1-20 
Message ï óCareful Considerationô  

 
Dec 30, 2018 830 

Scripture  readingsð Colossians 3:12-17 and 1 Corinthians 10:31 
Messageð óWhatever You Doô 

 youth Sunday 1030 

 
The Parkway Local Food Pantry is requesting 
the following items for November and De-
cember:  

canned fruit (all types) 
canned meat  

(all types are needed except for tuna).  
Donated items may be placed in the bin un-
der the church mailboxes. Thank you to eve-
ryone who donates generously! 

 
2018 Monthly Mission Focus 
DecemberðCrisis Care 

 
Mendon Town Hall Christmas 

20th  Annual 
Festival of Trees and Christmas Walk 

 
Friday and Saturday, December 7 and 8 

6-9 pm on Friday 
1-5:30 pm on Saturday 

 
$1.00 donation at the Town Hall 

 
sponsored by Mendon Lions Club 
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 RUMC Military 

SPC E-6 Michael Black, Jr. 
2675 Bald Eagle Ct. 
Unit B 
North Pole, AK 99705 
Grandson of Janet Black 

Sgt Hunter, Shaun 
201 Coronett Drive 
Linthicum Heights, Maryland 21090 
At Ft. Meade 
Nephew of Dave/Nancy Salway 

Salina Leighner 
National Guard 
Attending college- 
10851 Burrville Road 
Rockford OH 45882  
  
  

Louth, Alvie 
6673 Shelley Road 
Rockford, OH 45882 
Retired 
Brother-in-law of Sharla Brehm 
  

Louth, Casey 
12323 St. Rte 707 
Mendon, OH 45862 
Army Reserves 
Nephew of Sharla Brehm 

Kent Ransbottom 
411 West Jefferson 
Ohio City, OH 45874 
Army National Guard 
Son of Tom and Neva Ransbottom 

AYE-3 Lance Corp Sierra Williams-
Marines Logistics Battalion ï 
Twenty Nine Palms, CA 92278 
Serving as a motor transportation 
operator 
Daughter of Gary Roebuck 
Granddaughter of Bea Roebuck 

MTSN Zizelman Kyle R 
4252 Harvest Circle 
Rockledge, Florida 32955 
Grandson of Sam and Lucille Zizel-
man 
  

  

December 2018 - We want to support these military heroes (and their families) as much as we are able, all 
year round. You may want to send holiday cards, notes of encouragement and care boxes to thank them for all 
they do for us and the sacrifices they and their families make every day. Most importantly, please cover these 
servicemen and their families in prayer. 

Capital Campaign News 
 

Announcement Sunday 
December 9, 2018 

 
First Fruits Sunday 
December 16, 2018 
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Adage from Ann 

This week marks the sixth month since 
John has been goneðand I am here to 
tell you that God is still faithful.  I have 
rather dreaded the holidays, and I think 
perhaps my family has, too. I heard 
someplace, some time, when you are 
starting something, start as you mean to 
go on. So before we had grace at our 
family Thanksgiving dinner, I mentioned 
that we all missed Grandpa, but I be-
lieved he was still with usðand in differ-
ent ways, I do. I also said that John 
must have finished his work here on 
earth, or God would not have taken him. 
I firmly believe that. As a side thought, I 
noted that I did not see it that way; there 
were several things that I thought he 
should have done first. But thatôs just 
me.  We all know that there is no ques-
tion that God knows best. There is one 
thing that each of us needs to consider 
carefully: God has work for us to do, and 
we need to be about our Fatherôs busi-
ness. We have work to do while we still 
are able to do that work.  On my ñbad 
daysò I think, why did it have to be John 
who went first?  Well, itôs pretty obvious: 
I still have work to do.   
A second thing to be aware of is that 
those ñbad daysò are miserable pricks 
from Satan. It is his desire that we be as 
miserable as possible and that we do 
our work here on earth as poorly as pos-
sible. I know Iôve written of this before, 
but I spent almost a day being miserable 
before saying, ñGet thee behind me Sa-
tan.ò Just like Jesus did in the wilder-
ness. 
The last week of October my sister Jean 
and I drove to Washington, D.C. to see 
Jim and his family. I had never seen the 
house Jim and Elena had purchased 
and moved into, and it had been a year 
and a half since we had been to D.C. I 
did remember a couple of our trips into 
town, the first when we came in from the 
south, and passed the Lincoln Memorial 
in the middle of everyday traffic. From 
there we took several wrong turns that 
eventually turned John into a seething 
rage. He parked the car and asked a 
passer-by. The next time we came in 
from the north, through what looked like 
back roads and onto a bridge that 
crossed into Georgetown and M Street, 
much easier. This time we came in from 
the north again, through the woods, but 
turned off onto what we thought was an 
alley. It was actually a main road and 
amazingly we arrived at our destination. 
Jim and Elena live on a cul de sac. In 
Celina this means fairly wide streets and 
plenty of space. In Jimôs area, it is a line 
of brick row houses going up and down 

the hills. There is only the smallest pre-
tense of a yard, the grass, or whatever, 
between the street and the sidewalk. 
Cars park on both sides of the street, 
and there is only room for one lane of 
traffic.  There are rows and rows of 
these houses outside of Georgetown, 
going into Georgetown itself. I under-
stand that Arlington and Georgetown 
are both older than Washington. The 
wealthy people used to live in 
Georgetown, (still do!) I would say the 
area where Jim lives was the working 
class neighborhood.  Jim says, still is! 
The houses seem to have hardwood 
floors, and be three stories, a below-
above ground (basement), a first and a 
second floor. Each floor is about 700 
sq. ft. Jim and Elena rent out their lower 
floor.  Many are building what are called 
ñpop ups.ò That is adding another story 
on top. We went to one of the museums 
on ñMuseum Row,ò which I thoroughly 
enjoyed.  Four-year old Marina decided 
that it was her job to make sure her 
grandmother didnôt get lost.  She enjoys 
the museums. She was perfect that 
dayðher last day of perfection. We ate 
a late lunch at a hamburger restaurant 
that was inside an old downtown store 
in Georgetown. You stood in line to 
order; then if you wanted to eat there, 
you went upstairs to sit down. I remem-
ber doing that in Boston and in Spain.   
One of my joys was to see how my 
family lives. We took Marina to ballet, 
and went to Santiagoôs school to get 
him. He is a seven year old second 
grader. He goes to the International 
School, and the strange thing about 
that school is that they have no school 
buses. Someone brings the child to 
school each morning, and then gets the 
child each afternoon.  Usually Jim takes 
the kids to school in the morning and 
Elena gets them in the afternoon. 
On Saturday the family was invited to a 
Halloween party.  That was interesting 
because we found what kind of food is 
served, mostly American cakes and 
cookies, vegetables and cheeses, a 
Colombian delicacy, ( our hostess was 
Colombian), and some meat pies.  All 
of these houses were built around a 
courtyard, then you came up a set of 
stairs to the first floor, the second floor, 
and a the third floor is a rooftop patio.  
Marina had about had it.  No nap for 
two days.  There was no reasoning with 
her.  She had tantrums in English and 
Spanish , at least.  Jim assured me that 
her French was fluent enough for a tan-
trum in it as well. 
On Sunday evening we got to watch 

Santiago play soccer.  It was interesting.  
After watching the world cup, I at least 
understand some of the objectives and 
some of the rules, although I donôt know 
that they were following the same rules.  
And I got my first observation of soccer 
moms in action.  The back of their vehi-
cles are loaded, even with extra soccer 
ballsðto bounce around after the game 
is over.  I observed that the younger 
brothers and sisters along the sidelines 
are at definite risk, both from the mamas 
cheering their team on, and from the 
players running towards the sideline. 
One of the things I appreciated most 
was meeting people Jim and Elena are 
acquainted with. One is Swedish and 
works at the Swedish Embassy, several 
work at the World Bank; one man I met 
before Jean and I left had helped write 
the treaty with Iran under Pres. Obama.  
Since the change of administration, he 
now works for a think tank, Brookings 
Institute, I believe.  I always wondered 
about people like that who are next t  
o the top one day, and looking for a new 
job another.  At the same time, he be-
came more personal to me.  He must 
feel terrible to see the work that he did 
on that treaty torn apart and discarded, 
because I know that he put a lot of him-
self into it.  And someone else says itôs 
no good.  Itôs a different perspective. 
Washington decorates completely for 
Halloween, large spiders on mansions, a 
whole trailer load was placed in the yard 
and house next door to Jim.  It was in 
very poor taste, believe me.  I asked 
about Thanksgiving and Jim said no 
decorations, and not much for Christmas 
either.  I suppose some would say that 
was good; I think it is disappointing, but 
again it is a matter of perspective. 
 
One day I read in our Devotional Journal 
for the churchôs capital campaign, ñThe 
gift, the amount, is really secondary.  
The primary issue is gratitude for a 
changed life. òThis sentence speaks of 
the gift we give; but what LIT UP MY 
LIFE that day was the understanding 
that hit me that it is THE GIFT, JESUS, 
that makes all of the difference.  We are 
nothing without Him; our work is nothing; 
life is ultimately nothing.  This Christmas 
my wish for you is a new appreciation 
for the Gift that God has given to each of 
us. 
MERRY CHRISTMAS AND LOTS OF 

LOVE ! 

Ann 



The Faith We Sing 
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"How beautiful upon the moun-
tains are the feet of him that bring-
eth good tidings, that publisheth 
peace; that bringeth good tidings of 
good, that publisheth salvation; that 
sayeth unto Zion, Thy God 
Reigneth!"  Isaiah 52:7 
John Work, Jr and his brother 

Frederick York spent most of their 
life roaming the Appalachian Moun-
tains, collecting, arranging, and pro-
moting music that was found in 
those mountains.  John Work may 
not have originated the Negro spir-
itual GO TELL IT ON THE MOUN-
TAIN but he can take credit for the 
fact that we still sing it every Christ-
mas.  
York was the son of a church 

choir director and he grew up in 
Nashville where music still abounds 
to this day.  York was a teacher that 
taught ancient Latin and Greek, but 
his first love was music. He was the 
first African-American collector of 
Negro spirituals. 
Negro spirituals were never writ-

ten down but passed down orally 
from plantation to plantation.  York 
however published a book of these 
spirituals and GO TELL IT ON THE 
MOUNTAIN was first published in 
1907, when John added the stanzas 
to the chorus that had been sung 
through-out Appalachia. 
The angels had the important 

task of giving the shepherds the 
news "that Jesus Christ is born," 
and like the angels with their tidings, 
today in many countries people also 
wish Merry Christmas and Happy 
New Year to others in many differ-

ent languages.  If you want to im-
press your friends and family, fol-
lowing is how Merry Christmas 
and Happy New Year can be said 
to show them how well-versed you 
are. 
Feliz Navidad (Spanish)---

Zalig Kerstfeast (Dutch)---Merry 
Keshmish (Navajo)---Nadolig 
Llawen (Welsh)---Ges'ende Kers-
fees (Afrikaans)---Joyeux Noel 
(French)---Boze Narodzenie 
(Polish)---Buone Feste Natalizie 
(Italian)---Feliz Natal (Portuguese)
---I'D Miilad Said ous Sana Saida 
(Arabic)---Boas Festas e Feliz Ano 
Novo (Brazillian)---Seng Dan Fai 
Lok, Sang Nian Fai Lok 
(Cantonese)---Colo sana wintom 
tiebeen (Egyptian)---Nollaig chrid-
heil agus Bliadhna mhath ur 
(Gaelic)---Mele Kalikimaka 
(Hawaiian)---Mo'adi Lesimkha 
(Hebrew)---Shinnen omedeto 
(Japanese)---Streken Bozhik 
(Macedonian)---Hristos se rodi 
(Serbian)---God Jul och Gott Nytt 
Ar (Swedish)---Chuc Mung 
(Vietnamese)  
Christmas RUMC info:  In 

1994 my husband decided he 
wanted to give RUMC a gift of his 
woodworking talent.  His wooden 
gift is the Advent Candle stand 
that we have used every Christ-
mas season since 1994.  Follow-
ing are some facts regarding the 
cross in the center of the Advent 
Candle stand. 
The purple-colored wood of 

the cross is Purpleheart.  Purple-
heart is grown in northern Brazil 

and appears brown when freshly 
sawn, but with exposure to the air, it 
turns a rich red-wine color.  If left 
outdoors to the weather it will even-
tually turn black.  Because of its 
hardness and density it requires lit-
tle sanding, being very strong and 
durable.   
Purpleheart will not be found 

outside of Brazil in quantity because 
it weighs 60 pounds a cubic foot.  
Sometimes the wood is so dense it 
will not float, which means the logs 
cannot be floated down the river to 
the mill, but has to be hauled by 
trucks.  It proves to be quite a task 
moving logs greater than 3 feet 
long. 
Purpleheart was picked for the 

cross in our Advent Candle stand to 
represent the bloodshed for you and 
me on the Hill of Calvary.  The last 
line that we sing in GO TELL IT ON 
THE MOUNTAIN sums it up:  "God 
sent us salvation that blessed 
Christmas morn." 

 You may choose any one of 
the languages to wish holiday greet-
ings to friends and family, but from 
the Frederick household, it's English
------Merry Christmas!              

Janice 
 
*Pastorôs Note:   Thank you for 

sharing the óbackstoryô of the crea-
tion of our unique Advent Candle.  
Knowing the story strengthens the 
meaning and deepens our faith.   
Peace,  

 

The church library book of the month is "Just As I Am" in which Billy Graham tells 
his own life story. The events which shaped his spiritual life, his meetings with world 
leaders and insights gained from those meetings, his refusal to "retire", his role in 
comforting the nation after 9/11 and so much more. This is his best selling and most 
well known of the many books he wrote It is filled with memories of the great evan-
gelist. To know who Billy Graham was you'll just have to read it. 
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Administrative BoardñNovember 20, 2018 

Casey Nuttle, Chairman, called the 
meeting to order. Praises/Prayer 
concerns: Building Team, our 
Church, Capital Campaign, Luann 
Sigler, Lowell Warthman, travel 
mercies for all families traveling and 
Kara Ransbottomôs friend, who has 
lost both parents in the last five 
months. Casey prayed for the con-
cerns and read the Building Team 
Prayer. 
Secretary Report ï The minutes 
from the October meeting were dis-
tributed to members. Kevin Brown-
ing moved to approve minutes and 
Misty Bolenbaugh seconded. 
Passed. 
Treasurerôs Report ï Steve Fisher 
gave the treasurerôs report highlight-
ing the beginning balance, itemized 
expenditures and ending balance. 
Kevin Browning moved to approve 
report and Misty Bolenbaugh se-
conded. Passed. 
Focus in Ministry ï Pastor Chip ï 
Talked about Release Time to Bible 
Education the last 2 months. There 
is no cost and it is funded through 
donations. Ken Myers mentioned 
that they are taking registration for 
this program which begins on Janu-
ary 8, 2019. There is a need for 
teachers and some to direct them 
from school to New Horizonôs 
Church. This will be held on Tues-
day and Thursday. A video will be 
played Sunday. 
Lay Leadership ï Pastor Chip ï 
We still have a couple positions to 
fill. 
Multi-media ï John Butler ï Noth-
ing new to report. 
Pastor Parish Relations ï Eric 
Schwieterman ï Next meeting will 
be held on December 13. 
HSP ï Loren Shindeldecker ï 
Nothing new to report. 
Audio ï Mike Pedroza ï Nothing to 
report. 
Computer Systems ï Casey Nut-
tle and John Butler ï All is going 
good. 
VideoðTom Ransbottom ï Noth-
ing to report. 
Video Ministries ï Barb Pedroza ï 

All is going great. The videos are on 
line. 
Worship -  Paula Linn ï Sunday, 
December 2 will be great day of sing-
ing for both services and Pastor Chip 
will give a short message at each ser-
vice. On Christmas Eve, there will be 
a service at 7 pm and 10pm. Please 
contact Paula if you would like to pro-
vide special music at either service. 
Sunday, December 30, the youth will 
lead the 10:30 service. Next meeting 
is January 8, 2019. The Worship 
Committee will continue to meet every 
other month in 2019. Peggy Williams 
volunteered to ask families to light the 
advent candles. 
Christian Education Team ï Nathan 
Rupp ï Nothing to report. 
Missions ï Karen Nuttle ï Nothing 
new to report. 
UM Women ï Ann Hileman ï Cheer 
boxes will be filled on December 6. 
There will be a basket on the altar on 
Sunday with cards showing the items 
needed for cheer boxes. Thank you 
for helping with this project. 
Kids Club ï Nathan Rupp ï All is 
going good. Bob Haver has been as-
sisting Tom Ransbottom with crafts. 
Kids Club will be going caroling at 
nursing homes on December 12. The 
program will be December 19 at 5 pm 
and that will be last Kids Club until 
January 9, 2019. 
Jr. High/Sr High Youth ï Nathan 
Rupp ï the Youth will be having a 
prayer walk on December 7 and 8 
from 6-8 pm. The youth will be lead-
ing the 10:30 worship service on De-
cember 30. 
Scouting/Camping ï Steve Fisher ï 
Nothing new to report. 
Camping ï Deb Call ï Nothing to 
report. 
Memorial ï Steve Fisher ï Nothing 
new to report. 
Outreach Committee ï More details 
later about the Christmas dinner. San-
ta Shop will be held on December 1. 
Building Team ï Kara Ransbottom 
ï The Building Team have been in 
contact with contractors to get some 
bids on building. The pledges from 
the Capital Campaign will be set up 

on the Churchtrac system. 
Small Group Coordinator ï 
Kevin Browning ï No report. 
Director of Print Communica-
tions ï Tina Waltmire ï Tina 
continues to work on various 
Capital Campaign projects. 
Finance ï Steve Fisher ï Steve 
is working on setting up tracking 
system for Capital Campaign. He 
is working on budget for next 
year. 
Trustees ï John Butler ï Chris 
McDorman and youth improved 
the deck at the parsonage. 
Security Team ï Along with help 
from the Fremont Company, AED 
should be installed by the next 
meeting. CPR training will be of-
fered once it is in place. 
Old Business ï Dick Sherrick 
motioned that we move forward 
with Release Time to Bible Edu-
cation ministries through volun-
teers which begins on January 8, 
2019, at the New Horizon 
Church. 
New Business ï Pastor Chip 
mentioned that our new custodian 
is working out great! 
Pastor Chip ï Sunday was a 
great day in the life of the church. 
The results of the Capital Cam-
paign will be revealed on Decem-
ber 9. December 16 will be First 
Fruit Sunday. The consensus of 
the Building Team is that Hori-
zons and Craig Miller were highly 
effective. 
Kevin Browning motioned to ad-
journ meeting and Nathan Rupp 
seconded. Passed. 
Pastor Chip closed with prayer. 
Those attending: Casey Nuttle, 
pastor Chip, Nathan Rupp, Steve 
Fisher, Kara Ransbottom, Misty 
Bolenbaugh, Dick Sherrick, Kevin 
Browning, John Butler and Joan 
Fox. 
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Thank you to those who attended the prayer 
walk and to Kara and the prayer team for helping with 
that as well. I would like to thank the youth for their 
help in making the signs for the capital campaign. I 
know they are excited for our new building and re-
mind me of that. 

The next thing on the youth schedule is to 
help set up a prayer walk for Christmas time. This is 
something new I decided to try. We will have it set up 
in the sanctuary on December 7th-and 8th from 6-8pm 
come as you are able. The hope is to get us focused 
on the season of Christmas. It will be a walkthrough 
focusing on the Christmas story.  

The youth are excited for our Christmas party 
that we will be having on December 21st as we play 
games and watch Christmas movies. They are also 
getting ready for their next youth led service on De-
cember 30th at the 10:30 service.  

Please come and support the youth. Thank 
you for your prayers and support 

Acts 5:29 

 

Notes from Nathan  

Kids Club has been go-
ing well and we contin-
ue to have new faces 
throughout the year. 
This time of year is our 
busiest time as they are 
practicing their Christ-

mas songs for when they go caroling to Shanes 
Hill and Colonial nursing homes and then for their 
Christmas program.  

Thank you to all who help with Santa shop 
as the kids always look forward to that and al-
ways ask for papers for that.  

December 12th will be the day when they 
go caroling and it is a great time for the residents 
as well as the kids. They enjoy going caroling to 
them.  

December 19th @5pm is the Kids Club 
Christmas program and everyone is welcome to 
come and listen. They will be reading the Christ-
mas story as well as singing and playing bells. 
 Thank you to all who help whether you 
volunteer (which we can always use more help-
ers), donate snacks, or more importantly pray for 
all the kids. Thank you. 

Psalm 143:10 

If we live for the applause of our father in 

heaven, who cherishes us, we will find 

that his affirmation nourishes us, fills us 

and sustains us far longer than human 

acclaim. 

Ken Shigematsu 



 

202 South Franklin Street 

P. O. Box 305 

Rockford, Ohio 45882-0305 

Pastor Thurlow òChipó Steffy 

Phone: 419-363-3230 

Fax: 419-363-2827 

Parsonage:  419-363-3618 

Email: pastor.chip.rumc@bright.net 

Websiteñwww.rumcoh.org 

Like us on Facebook 

Rockford United Methodist Church 

8:30 am TRADITIONS Worship and Praise 

Education Classes for all ages—9:30 am 

10:30 am ENGAGE Worship and Praise 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Free Christmas Day Dinner 
Rockford Community Building 

(at Shanes Park) 

December 25, 2018 
10:30 am to 1 pm 

 


